JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING 

FEBRUARY 19, 2008  

Wendy Bush, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:04 p.m.  Mary Lou Emerine served as resource person.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Lara Beard, Wendy Bush, Mary Lou Emerine, and Sherry Popham.  Vasco Perry was absent 

OPENING BUSINESS: 

A. #08-001 – Lara Beard made the motion to approve the amended agenda, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine. 

Consensus:  Unanimous

B. #08-002 – Wendy Bush made the motion to approve the minutes from the January 15, 2008 meeting as amended, seconded by Sherry Popham. 

Consensus:  Unanimous 

C.  Ms. Bennett shared with council “Good News” as it related to our Academic Team and students that recently performed at All-District Band competition. 

STUDENT ACHEVEMENT:
A/C.  Ms. Bennett shared information regarding our 8th grade student’s EXPLORE scores.  In addition, she shared whole school data regarding the winter THINK LINK test.  (Reference handouts)

B.  Ms. Baptiste reviewed winter MAP data with the council.  (Reference handout)

PLANNING:

A.  Ms. Bennett discussed our school’s PD plan with the council.  She indicated that additional conversation was needed with the teachers before finalizing.  PD proposal will be emailed to council members after input is gathered from teachers.  The PD plan is due to central office no later than February 25, 2008. 

BUDGET: 

JTA’s monthly school budget was shared with council members.  (See handout)

#08-003- Sherry Popham made the motion to approve the December 2007 monthly school budget, seconded by Lara Beard. 

Consensus:  Unanimous

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A.  Reading Counts committee minutes were reviewed with council members.  (See handout)

OLD BUSINESS:

A.  Ms. Bennett shared the Expanded School Report Card with council members and explained that a copy must be kept on file in the office.  

#08-004- Wendy Bush made the motion to accept the Expanded School Report Card, seconded by Sherry Popham. 

Consensus:  Unanimous 

B.  Ms. Bennett asked Lara Beard to share with the council feedback regarding the special education consultant’s recent visit.  Ms. Bennett informed the council that the consultants would be returning to spend another day with this year’s current special ed teams.  She also indicated to council members that after much reflection regarding what is best for everyone, special needs students will be scheduled on ALL teams next year--not just one per grade level. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

A.  Ms. Bennett shared with council members that as a result of our Tier 3 status, the district has paid the membership for Alton to become a member of the Successful Practices Network.  This will enable us to network with teachers outside Kentucky as we work towards implementing increased rigor and relevance into our curriculum.  

B.  Council members also discussed Section 7 requests for the upcoming year.  Ms. Bennett shared with council members that even though the district was expected to face major budget cuts, her recommendation was to continue with this process just in case monies from the state were allocated.  Ms. Bennett will prepare this document and present to council at the March meeting. 

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION:

A.  Council members reviewed accident reports for January 2008.  (See handout)  Suggestion was made to do away with this item on the agenda and/or share in an electronic format prior to the meeting.  Ms. Bennett will check in this with Jennifer Hobbs at central office.  

B.  The next SBDM meeting is scheduled for March 18th at 4:00.  

Facilitator/Resource Person:  Vasco Perry and Vasco Perry!  ( 

C.   #08-005 -Personnel:  Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the hiring committee’s recommendation to hire Wendy Vanover as a one/one instructional assistant, seconded by Lara Beard. 

Consensus:  Unanimous

ADJOURNMENT: 

#08-006-Sherry Popham made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Wendy Bush.  
